
 

STAFF REPORT 

Regular Commission Meeting 

May 09, 2024 

  

To: Elected Officials 

From: Dale L. Martin, City Manager 

Date: May 09, 2024 

Item Name: Presentation: Conceptual design for the Boardwalk/Promenade Improvements - 
Gabe Perdomo, Project Manager Coastal Engineer, Moffatt & Nichol. 

Background: The City Commission has directed staff to prepare an application for the Flagler County Tourist 
Development Council Capital Project Funding Program (CPFP). The application was to seek funding for a proposed 
open deck (“promenade”) adjacent to the reconstructed Pier. The promenade would offer event space for local 
and regional agencies as well as private entities. When not in use for such events, the promenade would provide 
additional open space for beach and community visitors. 

Mr. Gabriel Perdomo, Moffatt & Nichol, prepared preliminary conceptual plans for the project. Based upon 
comments received from City Commissioners, Mr. Perdomo has prepared a more detailed conceptual plan for the 
City Commission to consider. 

The CPFP application is due no later than June 7, 2024. Comments from City Commissioners will be incorporated 
into the final conceptual presentation included with the application. 

Fiscal Impact: Mr. Perdomo is preparing a preliminary cost estimate that, if completed, will be presented to the 
City Commission. 

Staff Recommendation: Staff recommends that final comments be presented to Mr. Perdomo to be incorporated 
in the application. 

Attachments: None (copies of the conceptual plans will be shared at the meeting).  

 


